Washington Park Board of Trustees

Trustees Meeting

Monday, July 27, 2009

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Libby Shea, Bob Barnes, Lisa Arsenault, Mary O’Dea, John Murphy and Rob Kovalko (Greater Boston Properties)

Absent:  Heather Ross

Guests:  2 residents (Amy Sullivan D#09) and Rhonda Fischer (D#01)

Called to order:  6:30 p.m. 

1.  Barry Mahoney – reviewed minutes of annual meeting and meeting of June 29th.  Accepted as read with one exception.  Amend annual minutes to show candidates for election and the results of the election to the Board of Trustees.  MSA
Candidates running for three positions open:  


Lisa Arsenault


J. Barry Mahoney


Elisabeth Shea


Rosemary Surette


Barbara Vareschi

Candidates elected for the three open positions:


Lisa Arsenault


J. Barry Mahoney


Elisabeth Shea                                                                    

2. Rob Kovalko – discussed open session during Board meeting and time allotted for guest input.  If an issue is specific, Rob will place on the meeting’s agenda.  Anyone with a specific issue should contact GBP to be placed on the next meeting’s agenda.  John will note this in the upcoming Newsletter.
3. Laundry contract – the finalists for this contract are:  MacGray and ALS.  Since we have a current business contract with MacGray, Rob will go back to them with details of what ALS is offering with an opportunity to meet or exceed the ALS bid.  Final decision deferred to next meeting.  
4. Verizon FIOS – Rob was contacted by Verizon with proposal that does not require inside attic access.  Bob Barnes will review the Verizon offer and will make recommendations based on past proposals.
5. Newsletter – John Murphy will prepare and distribute in early August (8/7/09 possible date).  Information sheet for all unit owners and residents discussed.  GBP has a form which will be included in the newsletter distribution for updated resident/owner information.
6. Pool Social – to be discussed with Charlie Guarneri – possible date 8/20/09
7. Website – Lisa reported that the site is up and being updated by the WebCom.  
8. Fire and Rescue – report from Andover Fire Department with results of annual inspection – Rob will attach the report along with actions to be taken.
9. Financials – Barry Mahoney asked all Board members to thoroughly review Financial Report prior to Board Meeting.  All should be prepared with any questions or comments.  Packet is to remain as is with all requesting the entire packet for review on the Wednesday prior to a Board Meeting.  
10. Security Deposit Bank Statement – Rob (GBP) asked Bob Barnes (Treasurer) to send from statements – Bob Barnes will provide this information to Patricia at GBP.
11. Common Area Laundry Room Doors – Rob is requesting a bid proposal from House Doctors for replacement and repair.  Board had determined that the doors are failing and in disrepair following a walk-through of the Washington Park property.  Unit door at Bradford #3 will be priced for replacement, as well, due to mold and liability concerns.
12. Courtyard lights – John Murphy got a price of approximately $239.00 – Electrician agreed to install at quoted cost.  MSA
13. Seal Coating – tentative dates, Tuesday and Thursday August 4th and August 6th but will depend on weather forecast.  
14. Pool vendor – Rob (GBP) met with Dave King and presented concerns about water quality/algae.  John Murphy suggest that Pat O’Keefe might be considered as a new vendor but that we should defer any major pool system decisions and upgrades since we’re late in the pool season.
15. Tree pruning – Rob K. (GBP) asked if we want Trinity Landscaping to look at dead branches now or defer to Fall when Ferris will do an annual pruning as has been done in past years.  MSA
16. ABC (Andover, Bradford, Concord) pillars – vendors pulled out of bid process – likely due to lead paint issue.  Rob K (GBP) will bring in contactor known by GBP to look at the scope of job.
17. Geese droppings - to reduce the impact of droppings on the WP community, the Board has contracted an offsite person with a dog to walk the property regularly.  This has been effective and a schedule is to be developed over the next few summer weeks.
18. Concord House door – to be repaired along with other small repair issues to reduce cost.
19. Lights at Plymouth House – board agreed that the lights in the rear of Plymouth need to be the same as the rear of Newton House.
20. Insurance Policy – new Board will fully examine what is covered under the current Master Policy and what is the responsibility of all owners at Washington Park.  
21. D#9 – Motion made to repair bathroom immediately – MSA
22. D#8 and #10 – leak but being handled through H06
23. Project and committee meeting – August 10, 2009
24. Legal – Bob Barnes requested payment of legal fees – approved to submit to Errors and Omissions (E&O) – 2 members (Arsenault and Barnes)recused themselves from the voting, 4 votes in favor(Murphy, O’Dea, Mahoney, Ross) and one voted opposed (Shea.) 
25. Verizon DSL in office – Rob (GBP) will install in office
26. Executive session – guests excused


27. Next Board Meeting:  8/31/09 at 6:30 p.m. 





        
28. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary, Board of Trustees

